U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION Conversation Date: May 25, 2005

TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD Time: 1120

Mail Control or Report No. License No. Docket No.

| 2005001 45-25339-01MD 03033893
Licensee/Applicant Participant(s): Organization: Telephone No.
Willie Regits Cardinal Health 818-7374515

Person(s) Calling: Todd Jackson

Subiject: Clarification of Paragraph 2 in letter to Jim Dwyer dated May 24, 2005

Summary:

| called Dr. Regits to assure that it was understood that the inspection issue Cardinal
had committed to assess was the potential for overexposure of two pharmacists’
extremities as a result of the recorded doses for 2004 reflecting their practice of
wearing the active dosimeter of their finger rings on the outside (knuckle-side) of their
hand rather than on the palm-side of the hand. Given the magnitude of the recorded
doses, a correction to account for the non-conservative placement on the outside of
the hand could result in a corrected dose exceeding the extremity regulatory limit of
50,000 mrem. Dr. Regits concurred that the validity and magnitude of this correction
would be assessed. He noted that the text in his letter was intended to state the
intention by Cardinal to try and use the field data collected to date in their study of
subjects wearing multiple dosimeters on their hands to determine the magnitude of
any necessary correction.

Action Required/Taken: Cardinal is assessing the inspection questions as described in
their letter.
Prepared By:  Todd Jackson Date:  May 25, 2005
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